OPTIMIST CLUB OF ST. CHARLES

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

MINUTES

June 20, 2017

1. CALL TO ORDER:  President Jeff Marion called the meeting to order at 12:52.

2. ATTENDANCE:  Dave Borgmeyer, Mark Cook, Joe Gegg, Paul Hauser, Larry Kraft, Jeff Marion, Ellen Parker, and Shelly Reuther.  Also in attendance were Bob Beckman, Jackie Borgmeyer, Roger Deppe, Steve Harker, and Jean Kent.

3. SECRETARY’S REPORT:  

a. Shelly Reuther moved to approve the minutes of April 18, 2017.  Dave Borgmeyer seconded.  The minutes were approved.

b. Secretary Ellen Parker presented a draft of a letter she will send to Lilia Fuentes, the young lady we are sponsoring for Girls State, asking if she would be a guest speaker at one of our noon meetings in August.  The board agreed with the request.

c. Ellen is also creating a calendar of fundraisers, events, and sponsorships for this past Optimist year.  The board provided more data to include on the calendar.

4. TREASURER’S REPORT:  

a. Treasurer Dave Borgmeyer reported that May brought in money from the Pundmann Ford Fest

b. Dave reported that he requested and received $5000 from our OI campaign fund to cover the cost of this year’s scholarships.  So far, 3 out of the 5 scholarships have been paid.

c. Paul Hauser moved to file the April financial reports with the auditor.  Mark Cook seconded.  Motion passed.

5. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

a. President Marion apologized for the speaker’s no show today, that even after confirming, she couldn’t make it to the meeting.

b. President Marion is looking into setting a date for the next optimistic hour.

6. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a. Mark Cook reported that the $1340.53 in expenses for the Pundmann Ford Fest will be reimbursed by Pundmann Ford.

b. He also reported that the water, brats, hot dogs, chips, and condiments left over from the Ford Fest and needed for the Community Living Fishing Derby have been donated at a value of $496.78.

c. The cash donations through the Show-Me Mustang club at the Pundmann Ford Fest totaling $3216.00 include:

i. Club to Club Donation

$  250.00

ii. Power Stroke Diesel Club
$  100.00

iii. Raffle Proceeds


$1865.00

iv. Tip Jar



$  251.00

v. Pundmann/Quicklane

$  750.00

d. Total value of cash and donated items come up to $3712.78.

e. The board thanks Pundmann Ford for their generous donation.

f. Mark Cook reported that we will need to purchase more water and soda for the Mustang Car Show in August.  

g. Dave Borgmeyer reported that we paid Bear Creek $55 per person for golf, lunch, and dinner out of a $100 registration fee.  He stated that the golf tournament fundraiser earned a net profit of $3,754.98 but that we would make more money if we have more golfers.  One suggestion was that we put out flyers sooner.  Another suggestion was to have the tournament at an easier course, maybe Whitmore.  Dave stated that Bear Creek was about the best deal we could get.  He also stated that Bear Creek will be requesting $500 deposit around the first of the year to reserve the course for next year’s tournament.

h. Mark Cook reported that the official financial report for the Fishing Derby on June 17th will be forthcoming.  He mentioned that the cost of bait this year was $108.

7. UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
a. Mark Cook and Joe Gegg have been successful in purchasing a freezer for our club and Paul Hauser has graciously agreed to store it at his residence.  It is plugged in and running, and shelves have been put up for storage at Paul Hauser’s.  

b. The cost of the freezer was $400 cash with a one year warranty, purchased from Appliance Wholesalers.

8. NEW BUSINESS:

a. Dave Borgmeyer  moved that Asia Gross be accepted as a new member.  She is a librarian and branch manager at Kathryn Linnemann Library.  Joe Gegg seconded.  Motion passed.

b. Ellen Parker moved to waive her dues for the remainder of the 2016-17 Optimist Year.  Dave Borgmeyer seconded.  Motion passed.

9. CORRESPONDENCE:

a. Received a thank you from Optimist International Foundation for donations of Unrestricted Giving totaling $600 and Restricted Giving totaling $600.  Amount of Lifetime Giving through May 31, 2017 totals $27,492.00.

b. Received a thank you card from the St. Charles High School Booster Club for our donation to their Grad Night 2017.

10. ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

a. Monthly newsletter deadline is June 27, 2017.

11. ADJOURNMENT:  Joe Gegg moved to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Cook seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 1:40.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Parker, Secretary
